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The Secretary-General of the Caribbean Community (CARICOM) Secretariat
presents his compliments to the Secretary-General of the United Nations and has
the honour to refer to his note verbale dated 16 April 1993, which constituted a
preliminary response to the United Nations Secretary-General’s note verbale
dated 8 March 1993, which dealt with "An agenda for peace: preventive
diplomacy, peacemaking and peace-keeping". Specifically, the note verbale
conveyed an invitation to regional arrangements and organizations, in the
context of Chapter VIII of the Charter of the United Nations, to study "ways and
means to strengthen their functions to maintain international peace and security
within their areas of competence" and also "ways and means to further improve
coordination of their efforts with those of the United Nations".

In connection with the foregoing, the Secretary-General of CARICOM has the
honour to advise the Secretary-General of the United Nations that CARICOM stands
ready to engage in a system of exchange of information with the United Nations
in the context of "An agenda for peace: preventive diplomacy, peacemaking and
peace-keeping" and to collaborate with the United Nations in any exercise aimed
at fact-finding, confidence-building or good offices, as appropriate.
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